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 Wednesday 27th February 2013
Dear Parents / Carers
Chinese New Year feedback

I must begin this newsletter by thanking everyone who supported our ‘Chinese New Year’ open house session on the last day before the half term holiday.  The event was extremely well attended and we received lots of very positive comments from parents and friends who joined us for the afternoon.  So much hard work had been put into the activities which had been undertaken that week as well as the colourful displays that it was fantastic to see the efforts of pupils/staff so well supported.  The Chinese New Year Golden Day on Thursday 14th was one of our best yet (according to the children!)  Everyone had a fabulous day whether out and about in Stowell Street (Newcastle), in Cramlington at the Dragon Inn or sampling Chinese food in the school hall.
School website

In case you haven’t had a look at it for a while may I draw your attention to the Eastlea school website which can be accessed at: 441-northumberland.eschools.co.uk/site/  The staff work very hard to ensure the Eastlea calendar and galleries containing photos of recent events are kept up-to-date. Some children regularly ‘blog’ their work via Nortle (our learning platform) and you can also see these items as well.  Latest newsletters and some key policies are also included.  We still have more to add in terms of year group information, but a website is never ‘complete’ so it is well worth checking from time to time to see latest additions! 
Ipads

You may have heard your children mention Ipads which they had the chance to use at Eastlea before the holiday.  This was part of a county project which ‘loaned’ the school a small set of Ipads to use in return for some evaluation of the various ‘apps’ which the children used.  The initiative proved to be so successful that (following the persuasive letters written by some members of Year 6!!) we have used some funds from our ‘Friends of Eastlea’ to purchase 6 Ipads for Eastlea.  As soon as these are set up and e-safety procedures are established the children will have the chance to use the Ipads to support their learning in school.  It is only thanks to the tremendous fundraising efforts at recent events that such purchases are possible – THANK YOU!
What’s going on this half term
	What’s on
	When and who?

	Swimming sessions at Concordia

(this the final half term of lessons for Year 4)
	Monday mornings from 25th February (Year 4)

	Lunchtime ‘Professional football coaching’
	Tuesday lunchtimes from 26th February

(pupils from Year 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	After school Maths boosters/homework club
	Tuesday after school sessions from 26th February

(Year 6)

	‘Bacon butty’ Literacy boosters
	Wednesday morning before school Literacy sessions from 27th February

(Year 6)

	Lunchtime ICT clubs
	Wednesday lunchtimes from 27th February

(pupils from various year groups)

	‘Fiddles’ tuition – part of our continuing traditional music project 
	Wednesday afternoons in music lessons 

(Year 6 and Year 3) 

	Spring term Governors meeting
	Wednesday 27th February at 4pm

(N.B.  Resource committee meeting before this at 3.45pm)

	Lunchtime running club
	Continuing on Thursday lunchtimes from 28th February – weather permitting (Year 4)

	Gymnastics festival/competition at Lakeside Leisure Centre, Killingworth
	Thursday 28th February (afternoon)

(a team of 12 Year 3 gymnasts)

	St David’s Day class assembly and ‘bun day’ in aid of our Storyteller chair fund

(break time biscuits for the whole school)
	Friday 1st March 

(coordinated by Year 1 – 20p per biscuit)

	Year 3 ‘Open house’ class reading session 
	Tuesday 5th March – from 2.30pm

Parents/carers of pupils in Year 3 are invited to come and ‘share a book’ with their child

	What’s on
	When and who?

	Girls Football festival 

at Northburn Sports Centre
	Tuesday 5th March (3.30 – 5pm)

(2 teams of Year 5 and Year 6 girls)

	After school ‘Eastlea Singing club’
	Starts again Wednesday 6th March 3.15pm – 4.15pm

(pupils from Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	World Book Day

(dress up as a book character)
	Friday 8th March
Non-uniform day for the whole school – no ‘fine’ just a chance to celebrate books, join in and have some fun!

	‘Bun day’ in aid of our Storyteller chair fund

(break time biscuits for the whole school)
	Friday 8th March

(coordinated by Reception class – 20p per biscuit) 

	‘Heights and weights’ session
	Friday 8th March (afternoon)

(Reception and Year 6 pupils)

	Year 4 ‘Open house’ class reading session 
	Tuesday 12th March – from 2.30pm

Parents/carers of pupils in Year 4 are invited to come and ‘share a book’ with their child

	Comic relief fundraising day
	Friday 15th March – more details to follow

	Visit to the Evening Chronicle Offices in Newcastle
	Friday 15th March (all day)

(Year 6)

	Nursery lunchtime parents appointments
	Wednesday 20th and Wednesday 27th March

(parents of all Nursery pupils)

	Northumberland ‘Winter’ Games in Berwick
	Friday 22nd March

(Our Year 6 netball team were the regional winners – they compete for the county title...GOOD LUCK!!)

	Residential visit to Hawkhirst
	Friday 22nd – Sunday 24th March

(Year 5)

	Skipping Festival
	Monday 25th March at Concordia (afternoon) 
(Year 5)

	Family group Easter activities
	Tuesday 26th March (afternoon)

	Parents Evening Appointments
	Wednesday 27th March 2.30pm – 6.30pm

(parents of all pupils from Reception to Year 6)

	Golden Day
	Thursday 28th March 

(all pupils who have followed our behaviour policy)

	Pupils break up for Easter
	Thursday 28th March 2013

	School reopens after the Easter holiday
	Monday 15th April 2013


School Uniform 
The vast majority of our pupils are continuing to look smart and tidy in their Eastlea school uniform – thank you.  The only two issues we have at the moment are in terms of trousers and footwear.  As you are aware:

· Jeans are not allowed at Eastlea

· Trainers are not permitted in school, other than for outdoor PE sessions.  Black shoes should be worn instead.  

We are chasing up individuals who are struggling to follow these guidelines.  Your support, as always, is much appreciated to keep Eastlea pupils looking as smart as possible.

Mrs Johnson will be placing an order for school uniform this half term.  Please complete the attached order form if you wish to place an order – this needs to be returned together with payment in an envelope marked clearly with your child’s name by Friday 15th March. 
Head lice

In common with other schools we seem to have been having difficulties again with head lice. As mentioned in an earlier newsletter, can I repeat the reminder that long hair must be tied back in school and hair should be thoroughly checked if problems with head lice occur – even when you think the infestation may be over.

School meals – a message from Northumberland County Council

As I am sure you have seen in the media there is concern not just in this country but also across Europe about beef products and the validity of food labelling in terms of the meat included in our food.  In case anyone is worried about the food in school we have had the following assurance from Northumberland Facilities who provide the catering service at Eastlea:

  “The council sources meat from a local supplier who utilises abattoirs located within the North East of
   England.  Their processes and that of their whole supply chain are assured by the Soil Association,
   with all meat certified by Red tractor and Farm Assured Standards.  The supplier is credited with
   both EFSIS and NACB certification and are able to offer full traceability of their products.
   We can assure you that we regularly review the processes and premises of the current suppliers to
   ensure that standards are maintained, as agreed in the tender.
   We can confirm that we do not use processed meat in our menus and ensure that 95% of the main
   meals use fresh produce; the remaining 5% are fish products.”

Reading awards

The vast majority of our pupils have been eagerly reading at home as part of our magical reading challenge and getting you to sign their reading records each week.  I am delighted to say that 144 children have achieved their Bronze award and next week we should be able to present the first of our silver awards!!  
Punctuality and attendance
Thanks to your support with our initiatives to encourage regular attendance and good punctuality we have had some real success in making improvements since September.  Here are the ‘headlines’ from last half term:
· The weekly attendance champions’ trophy and punctuality plaque winners for the six weeks of the first half of the spring term are included in the table below: 
	Attendance
(One winner per week)
	Year 1 – twice
	
	Year 4 – once
	Year 5 – once
	Year 6 –

twice

	Punctuality
(often shared by 2 or 3 classes each week) 
	Year 1 – 

3 times
	Year 3 – once
	Year 4 – twice
	Year 5 – twice
	Year 6 – 

6 times!!! 


You will note that some year groups (Reception and Year 2) have yet to win either award this term ...something they are very keen to put right!
· Year 6 won our overall award for the best attendance for the first half of the spring term – in total they won the weekly award twice – both times with 100% attendance – fantastic!  
· Year 6 were also awarded with a certificate for the best punctuality during the half term – they managed to complete the whole of the half term (6 weeks) without a single child being late – congratulations!!

· Our analysis has shown that the total of ‘lates’ was cut by well over half in our Key Stage 2 classes (Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6) and significant improvements were made in every other class, compared to the second half of the autumn term.   Thank you for your support!

· In terms of what is classed nationally as ‘persistent absence’ the number of pupils at Eastlea with attendance below 85% has also dropped dramatically...from 17 pupils to only 3.  This is a fantastic achievement and our aim of course is to reduce this even further!
Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers
Sainsbury’s are once again running their Active Kids vouchers scheme – and it will run for far longer this year.  Thank you to those who have already sent vouchers into school.  Any more would be gratefully received – there is a collection box in the library.    Our Sports Council will then be able to take the opportunity to look through the Active Kids Catalogue and exchange the vouchers for some new playground games/sports equipment!
Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
